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Dates to Remember 

November  
SUNDAY 3rd SCHOOL FAIR 

Tue 5th Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 
Wed 6th Dentist Visit 
Thu 7th Dentist Visit 
Thu 7th Prep Transition 9.00-12.00pm 
Fri 8th  Dentist Visit 
Fri 8th JSC - Crazy Hair/Topsy Turvey Day 
Mon 11th School Closure Day – Student Free Day 
Wed 13th Swimming 
Thu 14th  Prep Transition 9.00-12.00pm 
Fri 15th Swimming 
Wed 20th Swimming 
Wed 20th School Council Meeting 7.00pm 

  
Dear Families, 
 
On Tuesday 29th October I attended a conference in Bairnsdale and listened to an 
amazing woman by the name of Susan McLean. Susan began her career with the Victoria 
Police in the early 1990’s and was one of the first police officers called out to a school for 
an incident of bullying online using the internet. The internet was a very new space in that 
time and Susan, like most of her colleagues had no idea about how to navigate and use 
computers let alone the internet. As she was one of the youngest in the station she was 
tasked with finding a resolution to the problem. This first contact began a career 
culminating in her being recognised as Australia’s number one expert regarding online 
safety for children and young adults. Susan trained with the FBI and served with VicPol 
for many years before beginning a consulting company. She is an advisory to many 
government departments and has had major input into a number of online and cyber-
safety resources and is genuinely interesting to listen to. 
 
From this day I left with a deep impression that we all have a huge responsibility to keep 
our young people safe and teach them responsible habits while using the internet, apps 
and games that are allowing our children to connect with other people online. Even the 
most innocent looking games can harbour people with few morals who are looking to 
connect and take advantage of kids that do not have secure checks and boundaries in 
place. With this in mind I will be adding a few online safety tips to our newsletter over the 
next few weeks so we can all work together to keep our kids safe. 
 
Kind regards,  
Anna Duncan 
Principal     
 

                          JSC - Juice Boxes are available daily at lunchtime $1.0 0   
 

  Icy Poles are available lunch time Thursdays .50c   
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School Fair 
 

Sunday 

 
A big thank you to all the families who have 
notified us that they will be able to assist with 
a stall on the day. We still have a large 
number of spaces available, particularly from 
10:30-1:30pm which are the busiest times of 
the day. If you have not yet contacted the 
school please let us know which time slot 
you will be available. For an event such as 
this to be successful we really need our 
families to support the stalls and be prepared 
to help out for an hour or so. There is a 
whiteboard in the office area for names to be 
recorded. Some extra helpers are also 
required on Friday to help with sorting and 
packing. 
 
Early Arrivals 
This term we seem to have an increasing number of 
students arriving at school quite early. In some cases 
students are arriving from 8:10am. Please be 
reminded that staff do not begin to supervise the yard 
until 8:45am as they use the time before school to 
organise resources and set up classrooms ready for 
the school day. Students are also welcome to come 
into the Old School Building from 8:30am to share 
some breakfast on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesdy.  
I am sure you are well aware that a number of our 
staff have children that are also students of the 
school, therefore they may be at school early as they 
arrive with parents. If it is unavoidable that students 
arrive at school on the odd occasion we request that 
they stay in under the veranda in the eating area 
where they can be seen from the staff room. 
 
Congratulations Hannah 
Last Thursday the whole school watched as Hannah 
Svetey ran in both the 800m and 1500m events at the 
State Athletics Carnival at Albert Park Melbourne. We 
are very proud of Hannah who ran extremely well 
under hot and windy conditions. 
 
School Closure Days 
School Council has approved two School Closure 
Days this term. The dates are Monday November 11th 
and Monday December 9th.  The focus of these days 
will be building teacher capacity in teaching writing, 
understanding our local Koorie history and sharing 
student needs for 2020 transition. 
 
Lunch Orders 
Due to swimming being on a Friday, lunch orders will 
not be available on Friday the 15th, 22nd & 29th of 
November, instead they will be available on Thursday 
the 14th, 21st & 28th of November. There will be no 
lunch orders in December. 
 
 

Weed Warriors’ Coastcare Grant Lunchtime 
Program 
The first stage of our Weed Warriors’ Lunchtime 
Program concluded last week when the Bridal 
Creeper Leafhoppers, bred at school, were released 
in the Eagle Point Flora Fauna Reserve. 
Congratulations to our eighteen weed warriors from 
Rooms 5, 6 and 7, who successfully conducted a 
scientific biological control program. Under the 
guidance from local environmentalist, Tom Crook, 
Mrs Duncan and Mrs Simpson, the students replanted 
bridal creeper from the reserve into pots to sustain the 
leafhoppers in the tank, plotted a control site in the 
reserve and participated in environmental walks. The 
release of the leafhoppers marked the end of the 
breeding process and the leafhoppers should begin to 
make an impact on the bridal creeper by mid-2020. 
Thank you to Tom for his expertise, enthusiasm and 
support and we look forward to continuing our 
partnership via the Weed Warriors’ Program next 
year.  

 
 
Swimming 
Please remember that our school swimming program 
begins on Wednesday 13th November. It would be a 
great idea to ensure all students have bathers and 
they still fit from last summer. It is recommended that 
students wear goggles in the pool, but they are not 
provided for the students. Girls must wear either a one 
piece bathing suit or a rash vest or t-shirt over 2 piece 
bathers. Before swimming please ensure that 
bathers, towels and goggles are all clearly marked 
with each student’s name so they can be returned if 
they are misplaced at the pool. 
 
Choice Theory Professional Learning 
As you are aware, Eagle Point Primary School has 
adopted Choice Theory as a model for staff and 
students to strive for success and understand quality 
learning. All staff members who work at Eagle Point 
Primary School receive four days of training prior to 
the beginning of the school year. The training assists 
them with understanding the common language of the 
school and the theory behind the systems we have in 
place for all students. Over the past years we have 
encouraged parents to join in the training and we are 
able to offer places again for the 2020 training. The 
full cost of training is $800 per person but the school 
can offer up to four places at a cost of $400 each. 
Please contact Anna if you would like more 
information or to book a place. 
 
 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 



Dates to Remember Term 4 

 

 

November  
SUNDAY 3rd SCHOOL FAIR 

Tue 5th Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 
Wed 6th Dentist Visit 
Thu 7th Dentist Visit 
Thu 7th Prep Transition 9.00-12.00pm 
Fri 8th  Dentist Visit 
Fri 8th JSC - Crazy Hair/Topsy Turvey Day 
Mon 11th School Closure Day – Student Free Day 
Wed 13th Swimming 
Thu 14th  Prep Transition 9.00-12.00pm 
Fri 15th Swimming 
Wed 20th Swimming 
Wed 20th School Council Meeting 7.00pm 
Thu 21st Prep Transition 9.00-2.30pm 
Fri 22nd Swimming 
Wed 27th Swimming 
Thu 28th  School Concert – Boucher Hall 
Fri 29th Swimming 
December  
Tue 3rd JSC Cake Stall 
Wed 4th Swimming 
Wed 4th Grade 6 Graduation Dinner 
Thu 5th Prep Transition 9.00-2.30pm 
Fri 6th Swimming 
Mon 9th  School Closure Day – Student Free Day 
Wed 11th Swimming 
Thu 12th Prep Transition 9.00-3.30pm 
Thu 12th Whole School End of Year Celebration BBQ 
Fri 13th Swimming 
Mon 16th Whole School Transition 9.00-11.00am 
Thu 19th Pool Party 
Fri 20th  Last Day Term 4  
  

 

 



 



 



 



 



 

 



 



 



 



 

 

 

 



  

 


